The regular meeting of Kells-Grennie Post American Legion was held on March 25 at Post Headquarters. Commander Tietjen presiding.

ATTENDANCE There were eight members present. Officers present included Com. Tietjen and Vice-Com Lomingino.

CARD PARTY Chairman Rooney reported on the forthcoming card party, May 18. All members have received two chance books. \$88 had already been received. He urged effort in selling.

Chairman roomey also reported that signs had been donated by Dan Elliot

and the Adjutant was asked to send a letter of thanks.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS None.

NEW BUSINESS Lou Somma reported that the Baseball Popularity Contest is ready to begin again for this year. This year the prize money will be higher and the Post would also receive more income.

CORRESPONDENCE Letter was read from S.I. Chapter of Muscular Dystrophy with two tickets for show to be held. Post voted to send \$5.00 and retain tickets.

A letter from Arleigh B. Williamson of the Board of Higher Education was read concerning the prospects of a City college on Staten Island. The Post moved and seconded that it was in favor of a City college on Staten Island and that a letter should be sent to Mr. Williamson stating as such.

Commander Tietjen read a letter from Leo D'A Balbach informing hom that because of health reasons he must relinquish all activities in the Post. It was reluctantly accepted. A letter is to be sent to Leo expressing the feelings of the Post.

GOOD OF LEGION It was reported that the T.V. set still isn't working. Arrangements were made to meet with Leo Balbach regarding the Memorial Day activities and a report given at the next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 9:50.

These minuted are submitted subject to correction for errors and ommissions.

Respectfully,

William L. Meachem, Adjutant